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Overview of the Lake Fort Smith 48-inch Water Transmission Line Project 
 

The City is in the process of replacing an existing 27-inch water transmission line that supplies water 
from Lake Fort Smith to areas south of the Lake Fort Smith water treatment plant.  The 27-inch water 
transmission line is being replaced with a 48-inch water transmission line. The project for the 48-inch 
water transmission line is planned for five (5) phases over multiple years. 

Phase 1 of the project is approximately six miles of 48-inch water transmission line installed from the 
Lake Fort Smith Water Treatment Plant to near Hwy. 282 and I-49. 

Phase 2 of the project is approximately 12 miles of 48-inch water transmission line installed from the 
end of phase 1 to near Rudy Road and Old Dollard Way. 

Phase 3 of the project is approximately 9 miles of 48-inch water transmission line installed from the end 
of phase 2 to near Gun Club Road/Levee Road near the Hwy 59 crossing of the Arkansas River. 

Phase 4 of the project is approximately 2 miles of 48-inch water transmission line installed from the end 
of phase 3 to H Street in Barling. 

Phase 5 of the project is approximately 4 miles of 48-inch water transmission line installed from the end 
of phase 4 to near Hwy 255 and Massard Road. 

 

Lake Fort Smith Water Transmission Line Phase and Status 

 

 
Phase 1 Complete 
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Phase 1 began with the design agreement with Mickle Wagner Coleman on March 6, 2012. Then 
continued with S. J. Louis Construction of Texas, Ltd. being awarded the construction contract on 
October 6, 2015. S. J. Louis Construction of Texas, Ltd. submitted the final payment request for the 
period of 9/26/2017 through 12/15/2017 on December 26, 2017. Final payment and project completion 
was approved by Resolution No. R-16-18 on January 16, 2018. 

 

Burns & McDonnell (B&M) was awarded the design for Phase 2, Phase 3, Phase 4, and Phase 5. 

• Phase 2 - awarded to B&M on August 1, 2017 by Resolution No. R-116-17.- for $2,346,192 
• Phase 3 - awarded to B&M on October 2, 2018 by Resolution No. R-145-18 for $1,756,833 
• Phase 4 - awarded to B&M on October 2, 2018 by Resolution No. R-146-18 for  $733,042 
• Phase 5 - awarded to B&M on June 4, 2019 by Resolution No. R-99-19 for  $1,032,685 

 

Phases 2 through 5 are all currently in the design phase and no construction has been bided or awarded 
at this time.  Below are the current design cost that IA was able to identify for phases 2 through 5. 

 
LAKE FORT SMITH 48-INCH TRANSMISSION LINE DESIGN PHASES 

Project/Phase 
Agreement 

Amount 
e-Builder Paid 

To Date 
Munis Paid To 

Date * 
16-16-ED1 Phase 2 $2,707,866.00 $2,621,577.52 $2,612,444.75 
18-20-ED1 Phase 3 $1,756,833.00 $767,409.48 $767,409.48 
18-21-ED1 Phase 4 $733,042.00 $222,303.62 $222,303.62 
19-03-ED1 Phase 5 $1,032,685.00 $497,537.89 $497,537.89 

* Design cost from Project Central (may not include all costs prior to 2018) 
 

 

FSUD estimates the design phases as 20% to 95% as listed below. 
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IA requested projections for the design phases completion and construction and FSUD was not able to 
provide any. Below is information obtained from the Utility Water CIP. 
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